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Washington, D.C. – Our national lawmakers and federal bureaucrats here in Washington are often accused of being out of touch with reality.  Because they infrequently visit other parts of America, they suffer from a serious condition which many call “Potomac Fever.”
The most obvious symptom of this condition is an inability to understand the real problems facing fellow Americans "out there."  (There being defined as anywhere beyond the immediate suburbs of Washington, D.C.)   This lack of empathy is generally not calculated or even recognized by the D.C. crowd.  More often it develops insidiously in the victim as he or she shuffles mountains of paperwork divorced from the realities of being fired or having the responsibility for making a profit.  While most Americans must daily confront the perils of inflation, high interest rates and unemployment, the main concern among most high level federal bureaucrats is the current cap on government salaries limiting them to $50,700 a year.   Their immediate argument is that this $50K limit is driving good people out of government into the “more lucrative” civilian sector.  Based upon my personal observations here, it is not readily apparent how such a presumed exodus can create anything but good for the rest of us.
Take my recent visit to the Patent and Trademark Office as an example.  The offices are located in four new, large buildings in one of the most expensive sections of Arlington, Virginia.  The federal government long outgrew the confines of D.C. itself such that now suburban Virginia and Maryland are littered with federal agencies, commissions, and bureaus.  Only the newest and best word processing equipment is installed at the Patent Office.  While waiting ten minutes for someone - anyone - to answer a basic question about how to use the files, I watched a salesman demonstrating procedures for yet another state-of-the-art Dictaphone system to ten totally uninterested receptionists and secretaries.  When someone finally became available to accept my application, I was told in a very matter-of-fact voice to expect a reply written on my cancelled check in approximately ONE YEAR!!!
No civilian company could exist for one week if it were operated like our federal government.  The $50K bureaucrats running this zoo need a crash course in the basic tenets of free enterprise.  Perhaps a few months away from the guaranteed grand a week might restore some reality to these characters.
Instead of wasting dynamite trying to blast these entrenched loafers back into the rigors of non-federal existence, our money would be better invested sending groups of taxpayers on regular trips to Washington, D.C. to observe first-hand the inefficiency, waste and abuse of tax dollars perpetuated daily by the federal government on its citizens.  
I thought you might like to know.
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